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The Spirit of Zion 
Zion United Church of Christ 

Union, Missouri 
 

_________________________________________________________________________________________ 

August 2024 No. 8

 

Mark Your Calendars! 
Outdoor Worship & 
Church Picnic at Camp MoVal! 
     Mark your calendars and plan to attend the Outdoor 

Worship & Church Picnic at Camp MoVal on Sunday, August 18th.  
We will have Vespers at 11 a.m. with a Potluck Meal to follow in 

the dining hall.  Meat, lemonade and water will be provided.  Please bring a 
Side, Salad or Dessert to share.  There is a sign-up sheet on the bulletin board 
in the lower commons for food items.    Swimming, hiking and boating/lake 
activities will be available from 12 noon to 2 p.m.  If you plan to attend the 
Worship Service at Camp MoVal and have accessibility needs, please contact 
the church office so we can arrange assistance for you. 
     PLEASE NOTE:  For anyone who does not plan to attend worship at Camp 
MoVal we will still have our regular 9 a.m. service at Zion. 

 
CROP Walk 
     SAVE THE DATE!  Our annual CROP Walk for Hunger will be held on Sunday, 
October 13, 2024.  We want to have many walkers!  It will begin here at Zion at 
1:00 p.m.  Registration begins at 12:30.  Also we will again have our Rock-A-
thon on Saturday, October 12, 2024.  So mark your calendars, plan to Walk or 
Rock!  See you there!  Bring your family and others.  It is fun!  And it is also 
important! 
 

USO – The GI’s ‘Home Away from Home’ 
     Upon delivering our items to Lambert International Airport and on behalf of 
the USO, St. Louis, we want to convey to our congregation how appreciative 
they are of our generous donations. (Three large boxes filled along with a 
cash donation). 
     We were speaking with one of the volunteers and he gave us some 
interesting information that we didn’t know.  They had 150 recruits pass 
through the morning we delivered our items and they can have as many as 
200 service men, women and families per day.  He let us know that our 
donations could only last 1-2 days.  They are one of the only non-profit USO 
charitable corporations left that try to man this distribution center around the 
 

& 

Serving Christ  
in August 
Ushers: 
August 4 & 11 
   David & Linda Hall* 
August 18 & 25 
   Rudy & Darlene Ahmann* 
(*designates Head Usher) 
Greeters: 
August 4 – Kevin 
Vorderbruegge 
August 11 – Maxine Harrison 
Sound System Tech: 
Camera Techs: 
August 4 & 11 – David Bean 
August 18 – Gil Bisjak 

 
Zion United Church of Christ 

115 S. Washington Ave. 
Union, MO 63084 

636-583-2814 
www.zionunion.org 
9:00 a.m. Worship 

(No Childcare) 

Rev. Nicholas Knoblauch, 
Pastor 

(knoblauchnicholas@gmail.com) 

Fern Dewert, Church Council 
President 

Connie Thompson,  
Adm. Assistant 

(cthompson@zionunion.org) 

Alysha Petry, Minister to  
Youth & Families 

(apetry@zionunion.org) 
Mandy Frick, Coordinator of  

Elementary Youth 
Karen Stafford, Music Director 

(kstafford1985@gmail.com) 

Brenda Herring,  
Church Organist 

Joy Bradley, Church Custodian 

 

http://www.zionunion.org/


2 

 

clock.  However, during the pandemic, volunteers 
dropped off, so of course they could use more 
help. 
     So Zion, thank you for doing God’s work in this 
way. 

- Ken Staten & Sandy Stierberger 
 

Zion Fellowship – 
August 2024 
     On Sunday, July 21, several 
people enjoyed the 2:00 
performance of “You’re a Good 
Man Charlie Brown” at the ECC 

Theater.   After the performance, we went to the 
Pasta House in Union for dinner.  Thank you to 
Jane Ridder for making the dinner reservations.  
     August – No activity 
     Sunday, September 15 – We will have a Brunch 
in the Fellowship Hall after the church service. 
Please bring a dish to share for the meal.  Also, 
bring suggestions/events that we can consider 
doing for the upcoming months.  Any help with 
cleanup afterwards would be appreciated. 
     Check the monthly Newsletters, also the 
weekly Bulletins, for any change of event 
dates/times that might occur.  Anyone is 
welcome to join us for these events. If you have 
any questions, please contact Fern Dewert 
(President), Carl or Jane Ridder (Vice Presidents), 
Ruth Parker or Bruce Templer (Treasurers), or 
myself.                                                     

-  Sharon TenEyck, secretary 
 

Called to Care Team Request 
     The Called to Care Team is asking that if you or 
someone you know would like a visit from the 
team or our pastor, please contact the church 
office.  If you or members you know are in 
nursing homes, homebound, or staying close to 
home please contact the church office.  Our 
mission is to minister to and care for the entire 
community of Zion Church, whether able to be 
present in worship or not.  Thank you!     
 

 
 

Little Free Pantry and  
Union Food Pantry 
     Thank you for the great support in 
keeping the Little Free Pantry going!  
A list of the most needed items is 
posted on the bulletin board in the lower 
commons.  Monetary donations can also be given 
– contact the church office. 
     Likewise, there is also a list of items most 
needed for the Union Food Pantry posted on the 
bulletin board in the lower commons with a 
barrel for your donations.  Or you may also give a 
monetary donation to support the Union Food 
Pantry. 

 
Little Free Library 
     Just a reminder that Zion has a Little Free 
Library located close to the corner of Washington 
and Springfield Avenue.  If you have any gently 
used adult/children’s books please feel free to 
drop them in the free library or drop them off in 
the church office.  Thank you! 

 
Help Thyself Meals 

     Take a break from the summer heat by helping 
yourself to a couple of meals from the Help 
Thyself freezer in the lower commons.  They are 
for you!!  We enjoy giving you a helping hand 
through the week.  Any suggestions or questions 
please contact:  Kathy Young (314-580-3105), 
Carol Rohrbach (636-583-3659), Ann Hartley (636-
346-5921), Dorothy Mitana (636-239-1926), Jane 
Ridder (314-520-7090) or Maxine Harrison (636-
583-2159). 

 
Zion Book Club 
     Zion Book Club will be meeting on Tuesday, 
August 20th at 1:30 p.m. in the lower commons 
library area.  The book they will be discussing is 
“The Good Neighbor:  The Life and Work of Fred 
Rogers” by Maxwell King.  All are invited to join 
the group! 
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Beloved Zion,  
 

     Very few things are made worse by going for a walk. 
Are you having a good day? Go for a walk. You might 
notice how beautiful things are. Are you having a bad day? 
Go for a walk. You might notice how beautiful things 
actually are. Short walks, long walks, hot and sweaty, nice 
and leisurely, it doesn’t matter; I rarely regret walking 

somewhere. I do some of my best thinking while walking. I have made some 
of my most important decisions while walking. There is something about 
being outside, with the sun shining, the fresh air, and the moving of my body 
that helps bring clarity to what is going on. Caeligh and I were on a walk when 
we decided to entirely change our wedding plans due to Covid in 2020. It was 
walking along the river in Washington during my interview weekend here at 
Zion in which I came to a decision. When I am overwhelmed, when I have 
writer's block, when I am listless, when I want to savor a moment, I usually 
end up taking a walk. Sometimes alone, but more and more these days with a 
kid or two in tow.  
 

     Throughout the Gospels, Jesus often travels on foot from one place to 
another. Occasionally he is on a boat. And there was that one time he rode on 
an animal. The rest of the time he is walking. During his last week, Jesus and 
his disciples stayed in Bethany or the Mount of Olives, rather than Jerusalem. 
Every morning Jesus would have a few miles to walk before he reached the 
temple. Every evening Jesus would take his 30-40-minute walking commute 
back out of town.   
 

     I like to think the reason Jesus stayed in the towns outside of Jerusalem 
was not because he didn’t have a place to stay in Jerusalem. I like to think that 
the walk helped clarify, center, and calm him as he lived out his call in what 
had to be a stressful time. I imagine his cursing the fig tree, and all the talk 
about stones toppling over during his walks with his disciples gave him time to 
process, imagine, and vent even as his passion kept him preaching his 
message of radical love, justice, and peace.  
 

     So, it doesn’t matter if it's down the hall a few times, or all over town, or 
even a drive with the windows down, with no errands to run. When the world 
gets a bit overwhelming. When you have a bunch of good energy you don’t 
know what to do with it. When you don’t know what to do next, or what the 
next right thing is. Trying to go for a walk. Very few things are made worse by 
going for a walk. 
 

Blessings, 
Rev. Nicholas Knoblauch  

  

Worship 

Opportunities 

In August 
9:00 a.m. Worship 

 

Sunday, August 4 

The 11th Sunday  

after Pentecost 
Sacrament of Communion 

 

Sunday, August 11 

The 12th Sunday  

after Pentecost 
 

Sunday, August 18 

The 13th Sunday  

after Pentecost 
9 a.m. Worship at Zion 

11 a.m. Vespers at  
Camp MoVal 

(Potluck lunch to follow  
with activities from  

12 noon to 2:00 p.m.) 
 

Sunday, August 25 

The 14th Sunday  

after Pentecost 
 

Electronic Giving  
     Would you like to be able 
to give electronically to 
Zion Church and know that 
your donation is secure?  
Besides online banking the 
other option is on Zion’s 
website -  
www.zionunion.org at the 
top right corner of the 
page a “Donate” button.  
Just follow the easy to 
navigate instructions! 

 

 

Pastor Drop In Hours: 
Monday & Wednesday mornings 

Email: knoblauchnicholas@gmail.com 
Appointments upon request: 
Church Office (636) 583-2814  

or sending an email 

http://www.zionunion.org/
mailto:knoblauchnicholas@gmail.com
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Our Church's  
Wider Mission 
     Sharing is an essential part of what God calls 
us to do as the people of God's Church. We are 
called to share our joys and concerns. We are 
called to share our time and talents. The church 
was founded with sharing at its core.  
     In the United Church of Christ, one of the ways 
we are invited to share is through our offerings to 
Our Church's Wider Mission (OCWM).      OCWM 
is the way that the United Church of Christ helps 
distribute services, resources, and expertise to all 
within our faith community who have need.  
     The Financial support our church shares, 
through OCWM, gives us the opportunity to have 
a common funding source that helps us all to do 
those things that we could not do as effectively 
by ourselves. OCWM helps OUR church BE the 
Church.  
 

Did You Know? 
     Did you know that Zion is a ‘5 for 5’ church?  
The success and sustainability of the United 
Church of Christ’s national ministries relies on our 
church’s contribution along with many other UCC 
churches nationwide to basic operating support 

and mission. Being 5 for 5 means that we are 
leaders in providing support to Our Church’s 
Wider Mission and the Special Mission Offerings: 
One Great Hour of Sharing, Strengthen The 
Church, Neighbors In Need and The Christmas 
Fund. 
 

A Gardener’s Legacy 
I’d like to leave but daffodils 

to mark my little way, 

To leave but tulips red and white 

behind me as I stray; 

I'd like to pass away from earth 

and feel I’d left behind 

But roses and forget-me-nots 

for all who come to find. 

 

I’d like to sow the barren spots  

with all the flowers of earth, 

To leave a path where those  

who come should find but gentle mirth; 

And when at last I’m called upon  

to join the heavenly throng 

I’d like to feel along my way  

I’d left no sign of wrong. 

 

And yet the cares are many  

and the hours of toil are few; 

There is not time enough  

on earth for all I’d like to do; 

But, having lived and having toiled, 

 I’d like the world to find 

Some little touch of beauty  

that my soul had left behind. 

—Edgar A. Guest 

 

  

Looking to September! 
 

     LOGOS - LOGOS begins in September and 
will be every 1st & 2nd Wednesdays of the 
month from 5-7:30 p.m.  Family style dinner is 
served at 6 p.m. with a $5 donation.  
EVERYONE is invited! 
     Zion Ringers (handbells) will begin 
rehearsing on the 1st & 2nd Wednesdays of 
each month beginning at 6:45 p.m. 
     Joyful Noise for grades 1-6 will rehearse on 
the 3rd & 4th Wednesdays at 6 p.m. 
     Chancel Choir for high school ages & up 
will begin rehearsals on August 28th at 7:30 
p.m. 
     Something New!! - Hallelujah Kids!  See 
page 7 for more information and details! 
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                               Sunday School                      

                                     begins           
                      SEPTEMBER 8 

                                10 AM – 11 AM 
 

                                              
All Classes will meet in  

Fellowship Hall for RALLY DAY 
 

Pre-School 
Ages 3 to 5 

 

Faith Quest  
Kindergarten – 5th Grade 

 

Confirm Not Conform 
6th – 12th grade  

 

Register your children for classes at  
zionunion.org 

YOUTH Event 
6

th
-12

th
 grade youth 

September 8, 2024, Meet at Zion @ 11:00 AM  
(Time of return TBD) 

 

Email Alysha at apetry@zionunion.org if interested and for 
more details. 

At Camp MoVal 
2659 Camp MoVal Rd. 

Union, MO 63084 

 

AUGUST 18, 2024 
 

Worship at 11:00 a.m. at Vespers 
with a Pot Luck Meal to follow in the 

dining hall. 
 

MEAT, LEMONADE & WATER WILL BE PROVIDED 
Please bring a Side, Salad or Dessert to share. 
(There will be a sign-up sheet on the bulletin 
board in the lower commons for food items.)  

 

Swimming, Hiking 
& Boating/Lake Activities  

will be available from  
12:00 – 2:00 

 

FUN for Everyone! 
 

If you plan to attend the Worship Service and have 
accessibility needs, please contact the church office so we 

can arrange assistance for you at camp.  
Thank You! 

 

For anyone who doesn’t plan to attend Worship at Camp 
we will still have our regular 9 AM Service at Zion. 

& 

Kid & Youth 
AUGUST 2024 

Join us the  
FIRST TWO WEDNESDAYS of 

EACH MONTH starting in 
SEPTEMBER 

As we 
DIVE INTO FRIENDSHIP 

WITH GOD! 
It’s an evening full of Games, Bible 

Story, Dinner and Lots of FUN! 

5 PM to 7:30 PM 
 

 
FAMILY STYLE DINNER at 6 PM 

A minimum of $5 donation suggested to help 
support Zion’s LOGOS dinners. 

Everyone is invited! 

 

mailto:apetry@zionunion.org
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Notes from the 
Music Director 
     What a wonderful 
summer of music we’ve had 
so far! Thanks to the ladies 

and mens’ groups, Kirk Hancox, Jeanne Lischer, 
Ann Hartley, Liz Pace, John Phillips, Paul Klemme, 
and the Plank Road Brass. In August, Dan 
Mossoney, Jeanne Lischer, and me will provide 
music. 
     Looking ahead to our new activity season: 
     On August 25, we will have another handbell 
“petting zoo”. If you are curious about handbells 
and want to try them out, they will be available, 
and some of our ringers will guide you. No 
commitments are needed! 
     On August 28, Chancel Choir begins rehearsals 
at 7:30 p.m. in the chapel. We always welcome 
new singers from middle school age to kids 99+ 
years and older. 
     On September 4, Zion Ringers begin 
rehearsals. This will be the same age group as 
Chancel Choir. Practice is at 6:45 in the chapel. 
(Note new time change to accommodate supper 
at Logos). 
     On September 18, Joyful Noise begins 
rehearsals. This is for kids grades 1-6. We play 
handbells, drums, sing, do 
movement…………whatever the Spirit leads us 
to do! Rehearsal begins at 6:00. 
     NEW THIS YEAR: Hallelujah Kids! During Logos 
while the older kids have their 5:00 activities, I 
will be doing music exploring, movement, and 
games with kids ages 2-kindergarten. If you are 
interested in that, please send me an email. 
kstafford@zionunion.org. I will answer any 
questions or take any suggestions you might 
have.  
     Enjoy the rest of your summer. I look forward 
to seeing all of you soon. 
     Blessings, 
     Karen 

 
 

Best Choice Labels 
     Containers are available in the lower commons 
kitchen as well as the fellowship hall kitchen for 
your Best Choice Labels.  These labels go into the 
Missouri Hunger Fund.  They are used for hunger 
relief, nutrition, or food insecurity situations.  The 
Union Food Pantry has also benefitted from the 
donation of these labels. Thank you for your 
contributions and continue giving them! 

 
A Note from  
the Green Team 
     The Missouri primary election 
is next month, and the 
presidential election is only three 
months away.  There are many issues and 
concerns to consider as we prepare to vote. 
     The Green Team would like to encourage you 
to consider our care of God’s creation as you 
make your voting decisions.  The United Church 
of Christ is doing a postcard campaign again this 
year:  Vote for Climate Hope.  Watch for details in 
the September newsletter! 
          -Jeanne Lischer, co-chair Zion’s Green Team 

 

‘Children of Peace’ Sculpture 
     A year or two after three flag poles with three 
flags had been erected – one to the left for the 
United Church of Christ, middle is the United 
States of America, and one to the right is the 
Missouri flag.  Behind these were planted nine 
evergreen shrubs. 
     In February 2023, a committee was formed by 
the Church Council to erect a sculpture.  They 
appointed a committee – Skip Buehrle, chair, 
Sandy Stierberger, Barbara Harvey, and Arlene 
Hogan.  On July 2023, the council approved the 
design and the sculpture (Children of Peace) for a 
cost of $53,333.  The cost of the project was paid 
for from the Henrietta Schuenemeyer Memorials 
and other miscellaneous donations.  The actual 
sculpture was done by Gary Lee Price (Alchemy 
Arts, LLC) in Springville, Utah.  Work began in 
September 2023. 

mailto:kstafford@zionunion.org
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Financial Report for June 2024 
  June 2024 Year to Date (YTD) 
Income $31,881.00 $187,132.00 
Expenses $30,756.00 $176,824.00 
Our Church’s Wider Mission (given YTD) - $4.538.00 
Chicago, United, Eden Seminaries (given YTD) – $1,379.00 
 

Detailed financial reports are available by contacting the 
church office.  Thank you. 
 
  

     Hired companies involved in the project were:  
Bob Seaton (backhoe), DJS Masonry Work, 
Harold Blankenship (rock hauling), Dennis 
Sullentrup (bricklayer).  Volunteer workers were 
Skip Buehrle, Carl Rosenkoetter, Charlie 
Schuenemeyer, Bruce Templer, Brad Parker, 
Dennis Tucker, and Alan TenEyck. 
     In November 2023 following the Sunday 
worship service, the sculpture was dedicated 
and led by Rev. Knoblauch at the sculpture 
site. 
     Thanks to all who made this beautiful 
sculpture possible! 
- Armin Klemme, on behalf of the 
Historical Team with information supplied by 
Skip Buehrle 

 
Best Choice Labels 
     Containers are available in the lower 
commons kitchen as well as the fellowship hall 
kitchen for your Best Choice Labels.  These labels 
go into the Missouri Hunger Fund.  They are used 
for hunger relief, nutrition, or food insecurity 
situations.  The Union Food Pantry has also 
benefitted from the donation of these labels. 
Thank you for your contributions and continue 
giving them! 

 
“These Days” Devotional Books 
 Did you know that Zion every quarter receives 
“These Days” devotional booklets?  The 
devotionals offer each day a spiritual reading 
along with a short scripture and prayer.  These 
are free and can be found in the literature rack in 
the upper commons or if you would like one 
mailed to you please contact the church office.  
The booklet is a wonderful resource to use in 
your daily Christian life.  Enjoy! 
 

Thank You to  
July Volunteers 
     Zion Church acknowledges and appreciates 
the work done by the following volunteers for 
the month of July: 
Liturgists:  Carla Kilgore, Alysha Petry, Fern 
Dewert, Matt Herring, Karen Stafford 

Special Music for Worship: Jeanne Lischer, Paul 
Klemme, John Phillips/Liz Pace/Ann Hartley/Karen 
Stafford, Kirk Hancox, Plank Road Brass Quintet 
Ushers:  Maxine Harrison, Lee Parks, Susan 
Merlino, Ken & Carol Rohrbach 

Communion Stewards: Bill & Fern Dewert, Ken & 
Carol Rohrbach 
Greeters: Sandy Stierberger, Armin & Norma 
Klemme, Verlyn Yarbrough, Jane Pinnell 
Sound System Techs:  Dan Mossoney, Alan 
TenEyck 
Worship Service Recorders:  Dan Mossoney, Gil 
Bisjak 
Newsletter Helpers:  Ken & Carol Rohrbach, 
Karen Tucker, Donna Bocklage 
Lawn Maintenance: Alan TenEyck, Carl Ridder, 
Brad Parker, Jim Vemmer, Paul Brinker, Ron & 
Pam Griffin 
 

Up to Date Info? 
     Does the church have your updated contact 
and household information (change of address, 
college students moving out, etc.)?  If you are not 
sure, give the church office a call at 636-583-2814 
or email cthompson@zionunion.org.  Thanks for 
keeping us up to date! 
 

 

 
 
 

mailto:cthompson@zionunion.org
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Prayers Requested 
Health and Healing: 
   Jim Doehring  Phyllis Olson   
   Carolyn Donoho  Virginia Maune 
   Frank Fazzari  Charlotte Ellison Kim Yenzer   
   Kevin Vorderbruegge Bob Barreth   Carol Bean 
   Keith Stahlman  Myrt Dunigan  Felicia Scott  
  Sarah Berghorn   Delores Musket   
   Darlene Farrell (sister of Charlotte Ellison)  
   Anne Parker (at Willow Brooke in Union)   
   Chris Branch (niece of Gerry Hoelscher)    
   Sharon Waldrop (friend of Jim Doehring)   
   Mitch Angell (friend of Charlotte Ellison)    
   Tammy Wettling (friend of Charlotte Ellison)   
   Mike Matthews (friend of Carolyn George)   
   Shirley Brand (friend of Gerry Hoelscher)   
   Eric Heitman (nephew of Jim Doehring)    
   Heather Gooch (great niece of Charlotte Ellison)   
   S (Karen Stafford’s CASA buddy)     
   Carol Mossoney (mother of Dan Mossoney)   
   Bob Truel (husband of Shirley Truel)    
   Josh & Tricia Pardee-Jacka (friends of Charlotte Ellison)  
   Mike Bailey (husband of Leslie Bailey)    
   Cindy Roach (friend of Charlotte Ellison)    
   Liz Klemme (daughter/sister of Armin, Norma & Phil Klemme) 
   Glenda Foster (friend of Charlotte Ellison)   
   Vanessa Dobsch (niece of Charlotte Ellison) 
   Mary Dobsch (sister of Charlotte Ellison)    
   Aubrey Reed (granddaughter of Charlotte Ellison)   
   Wayne Herring (father of Matt Herring)    
   Beverly Elliott (mother of Mike Elliott) 
   Nancy McKenzie (sister of Vicki Hooper)    
   Bill Stolle (friend of Jim Doehring)   
   The Henle family (family of Susan Merlino)   
   Randy Gortney (son-in-law of Hettie Becker)   
   Roger McDaniel (brother-in-law of Larry & Betty Clark)   
Church Family Undergoing Cancer Treatment: 
   Brenda Viehland   Skip Buehrle 
   Jake McNiel (member of Zion & son of Sarah Davenport) 
   Ronald Dobsch (nephew of Charlotte Ellison)      
   Sarah Reed (daughter-in-law of Charlotte Ellison)    
   Cynthia Johnson (friend of Karen Stafford)   
   Kim Gallagher (friend of Chris & Dawn Robinson)   
   Trish Kennedy (friend of Charlotte Ellison)  
   Allen Coffman (friend of Shawn Pehle)    
   Marissa Schollenberger (friend of Tom & Gayle Williams)   
   Donna Eime (friend of Jim Doehring)   

With Sympathy 
We join in the sorrow of the family 
and friends of our fellowship who 
are experiencing the grief that 
death brings. 
 

Margy L. Schowe, 90, passed away 
on July 26, 2024.  Funeral service for 
Margy was held on August 2, 2024 
by Rev. Nicholas Knoblauch with 
burial in Zion Cemetery. 

 

Memorial Gifts Given 
In loving memory of Sondra Jackson 
by: 
     Brenda Bishop, Jim Doehring &  
     family (Zion Building Fund) 

 

Notes to Zion 
Dear Friends, 
     Thank you for your generous gift 
to the CWS Blankets program.  Your 
contribution provides warmth, 
comfort, and hope to neighbors 
near and far.  It provides a tangible 
reminder to migrant families that 
they are not alone as they seek 
safety.  It provides comfort to our 
neighbors who have lost homes or 
are struggling in the face of extreme 
challenges.  Around the world, your 
support means relief and hope.  
Thanks to your compassion we can, 
and will, change lives. 

- Rick Santos, President & 
CEO, Church World Service 

 
Church Attendance  
from July 
July 7 –    99 
July 14 –  93 
July 21 –   71 
July 28 – 106 
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   Aaron Dixon (nephew of Dan Mossoney) 
   Mike Meyer (friend of Mandy Frick)      
   Brenda (friend of Hettie Becker) 
   Leland Stahlman (brother of Keith Stahlman)  
   Bill Diestelkamp (cousin of Liz Short & friend of 

Mandy Frick) 
Various Concerns: 
   Prayer for our country and those actively 

serving:  Aviation Structural Mechanic 3rd 
Class Hunter Grafrath (currently deployed) 
(son of Lindsay & Greg Traffas, grandson of 
Mike & Lynne Elliott) 

 

Hurricane Beryl Response 
     On July 7, 2024, Hurricane Beryl hit the Texas 
coast as a Category 1 hurricane, causing 
significant damage and power outages. CWS’ 
Emergency Preparedness, Response and 
Recovery (EPRR) team quickly mobilized to 
support affected communities by distributing 
Emergency Cleanup Buckets, Blankets, Hygiene 
Kits, and Period Packs through our partners. CWS 
also secured temporary housing for an 
unaccompanied child and their sponsor. 
     Thanks to the contributions from our 
congregation, we helped provide critical 
resources and continue support long after the 
initial disaster response. The ongoing 
collaboration with Reach Out America in 
Pearland, TX, has been essential in distributing 
supplies to those in need. Your generosity 
ensured families have the comfort and tools 
needed to begin the cleanup process. 
 

Chicago, United, Eden Seminaries 
Support (CUE) 
     The Mission of Chicago, United & Eden 
Seminaries is to: 

 strengthen the relationship between our 
churches and our seminaries 

 further the mission and work of these 
seminaries 

 provide financial support for our 
seminaries. 

     We live in challenging times and we recognize 
the vital impact of our seminaries as they: 

 prepare leaders for church and society 

 increase theological thought and 
scholarship 

 provide multiple resources to the local 
churches. 

     The CUE Regional Seminary Support Program 
brings together over 2,000 United Church of 
Christ churches in mid-America, local church 
ministries and the seminaries of Chicago, United, 
and Eden. 
     If you would like to give a monetary donation 
to CUE, please make your checks payable to Zion 
UCC and in the memo portion indicate “CUE”.  
Thank you! 
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August 2024 
Sunday Monday Tuesday Wednesday Thursday Friday Saturday 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 
 

 

 

1 
 

 
 

 

2 
 

8 am-5 pm 
Rummage 
Sale/Bake Sale 

 

3 
 

8 am-12 noon 
Rummage Sale 
(Bag Day) 

 
 
 
 

 

 4 
 

The 11th Sunday 
after Pentecost 
 
 

 

 

5 
 

 
 

 
 

6 
 

 
 

 

7 
 

12 pm Loops of 
Love 
 
 

 

 
 
 
 

 

8 
 

8 am-12 noon 
Quilting Circle 
 

6 pm Fellowship 
Hall in use 
 

 

9 
 

7 pm Fellowship 
Hall in Use 

 

10 
 

 

11 
 

The 12th Sunday 
after Pentecost 
 

 
 
 
 

 
 
 

 

12 

 

9 am Worship Arts 
 

6:30 pm Finance 
 

 

13 
 

 

14 
 

9:30 am Called 
to Care 
 

10 am 
Membership 
Review 
 

12 Loops of Love 
 

 

15 
 

8 am-12 noon 
Quilting Circle 
 

6:30 pm 
Fellowship Hall in 
Use 
 

 
 

16 
 

7 pm Fellowship 
Hall in Use 

 

17 
 
 

 

18 
 

The 13th Sunday 
after Pentecost 
 

11 am-2 pm Outdoor 
Worship/Picnic at 
Camp MoVal 

19 
 

7 pm Church 
Council 
 

20 
 

1:30 pm Book 
Club 

 

21 
 

12 Loops of Love 

 

22 
 

8 am-12 noon 
Quilting Circle 

 

23 
 

7 pm Fellowship 
Hall in Use 

 

24 
 

pm Fellowship 
Hall in use  

25 
 

The 14th Sunday 
after Pentecost 
 

 

26 
 
 

27 

 

 

28 
 

10 am Sept. 
newsletter 
assembled 
 

12 Loops of Love 
 

7:30 pm Chancel 
Choir rehearsal 

29 
 

8 am-12 noon 
Quilting Circle 

 

30 
 

7 pm Fellowship 
Hall in Use 

 

31 
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August Birthdays 
  
  1 - Paula Sutton 
 Lily Koch 
  

  2 - Ken Staten 
  

 3 - Lori Helms 
 Linda Kinworthy 
 

 4 - Joshua Hawkins 
 

 5 - Krista Copeland 
 

 8 - Fern Dewert 
 David Dattilo 
 

 9 - Emily Young 
 

10 - Mark Walker 
 

11 -  Brandon Titter 
 Dominic Knott  
 

12 - Ken Berghorn 
 Mike Fink 
 Ryder Kuenzel 
 

14 - Ken Puls 
 Ken Rohrbach 
 Jackson Hall 
 

15 - Gary Yenzer 
 Joshua Narup 
 

17 - Carolyn Dattilo 
 

18 - Dennis Koelling 
 Tim Bauer 
 Erika Johnson 
 

19 - Julia Petry 
 Maddie Buehrle 
 

20 - Paige Hereford 
 Marlene Young 
  

21 - Jim Vemmer 
 Stacy Mertz 
  

22 - Kevin Vorderbruegge 
 Emily Shelton 
  

23 - Pam Klenke 
 Sean Haberberger 
 Ryan Moore 
 

24 - Alvera Heeger 
 Vanita Evans 
 Kevin Schowe 
 Gavin Pracht 
 

26 - Lynne Elliott 
 Lorraine Griffin 
  

27 - Aaron Thompson 
 Bruce Crane 
 Shawn Pehle 
 

28 - Dorothy Mitana 
 Felicia Scott 
 

30 - Gil Bisjak 
 

31 - Nancy Kossmann 
 Molly Mertz 
 

September Birthdays 
 

 1 - Becky Gable 
 Paul Brinker 
 

 3 - Arlene Hogan 
  
  5 - Beau Metcalf 
  

  6 - Jason Dewert 
 Natalie Dewert 
 

  9 - Jerod Koelling 
 Kirk Hancox 
 

 10 - Sandy Berkel 


